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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14 Jun 2017 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Richard Davison (Treasurer), Nancy 

Dunlop, Anne Omond, Keith Omond, Cllr Ian Fergusson, Cllr Gavin Ellis, PC Lucy Clark & PC Selina 
Bruce.  Members of the public were Mr & Mrs A White, Rev. Lorna Tutty & Elaine Farnam. 

 
1] Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies 

were received from Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), Jessie Cartmell, Kate Findlay, Ian MacFarlane & Cllr 
Helen Law. 

 
2] Police Report 
 Area 2B, 174 Calls, 14 crime files, 10 Detected, Ongoing enquiries 
 Area 2A, 259 calls, 41 crime files, 31 detected, 10 ongoing. 
 Discussion on B&M Security information. 

Kelly Communication Vans causing an obstruction on Robertson Rd. 
Cllr Ellis to speak to PC Lee Morris and Kelly Communications. 

 
3] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments.  They were 

moved by Richard Davison and seconded by Nancy Dunlop. 
 
4] Matters Arising From Minutes: 
 None 
 
5] Officers  Report:  

a) Chairmans Report  
The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the agenda.  

b) Secretary’s Report Inc. Correspondence: 
Current letters on planning matters of Queen Margaret Fauld passed to Chair.  
Wilma is to attend a meeting of the North Dunfermline Group in place of Graeme, this group 
represents Wellwood, Townhill, Bellyeoman, Halbeath and Residents of the Pleasance. A meeting is 
planned with Shirley Ann Somerville to discuss Schooling issues, Doctors Surgery, these will not be 
built until the majority of building is complete, also the Northern Relief Road is to be done by each 
builder, there is also the Level Crossing is to be replaced with a Bridge and realignment of 
Whitefield Road, North Easterly to a Roundabout on Kingseat Road.  Mr White stated the Hospital 
Service will be stretched when Houses proposed for Kirkcaldy and all the Houses in the proposed 
Expansion of Dunfermline are built.  Wilma stated our letter of objection, being drafted by Graeme 
will be delivered next week. Keith asked if the Roundabout at Thompson’s World of Furniture would 
be resized because of the volume of traffic, Cllr Ian Fergusson said it would. 

c)  Treasurer’s Report: 
 Kate Findlay the books are to be sent to Richard. John asked about £3000 grant given to us, this 

was made up of the £1000 we had applied for Last year and a further £2000 we were given for floral 
enhancement in this year, this was checked and we did receive the money.  In limbo at the moment 
we don’t know what is happening the chairs and planters are on order, the person I was dealing with 
at Fife Council is on Maternity Leave, she has given me her deputy to follow up, ongoing. 

 
 
6] Main Issue: 
 Dunfermline’s Northern Expansion, already discussed. 
  
Ongoing Issues 
 

School Litter Pick 2017 , taken place already on 31May. 

• Taylor Wimpey , Planning already posted. 
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• Paton Street , Mr Whyte said no response from either Alistair Hamilton or Mr Dall, Fencing issues 
and Gabion issues, no response.  Wilma and Graeme had both written to Alistair Hamilton and 
Wilma got a reply stating the site meeting had taken place. Still breaching start and stop times. 
Drainage issues still water running through park and footpath. Wilma to write to Press. 

• Bellyeoman in Bloom , Already Discussed, Swing Park Upgrade to be carried out by Campion 
Funding, Part of Floral Enhancement. Money could be available from the Community Council. 

• Alderston Drive Trees , Ongoing. 

• Alderston  Farm maintenance strip Resolved. 

• Band Hall , Ongoing. 

• Townhill Cycle Path , No work carried yet. 

• Coop Fence , Each Coop is tasked with doing something for the Community, Wilma suggested they 
do the repairs to the fence and cut back the Shrubbery. Awaiting a response. 

• CC Strategic Plan , Wilma outlined the Structure of the Plan. No update as yet to Plan. 

• 26th August Table in Paton St Hall ,  
 
8] Councillors Reports 
 None 
 
9] AOCB: 
 Football Pitch , Wilma has it in Hand. 
 Paton/Craigmyle Street Pavement , Cllr Gavin Ellis to look into this. 

Alderston Lane , Overgrown Shrubbery. John O’Neill. 
Dip in Pathway at COOP , Cllr Ian Fergusson to deal with this. 
Cllr Ian Fergusson , Reassured us that all Multi Storey Flats in the Dunfermline area have been clad 
with the flame retardant type of Cladding. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 09th Aug 2017 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 
 


